Coconino County Accommodation School District
Public Hearing 1 of 2
August 5, 2024

The Governing Board of the Coconino County Accommodation School District held a public
hearing in person and virtually, August 5, 2024, at the office of the Coconinc County
Superintendent of Schools which resides at 2384 N Steves Blvd., Flagstaff, AZ 86004,

Attendees: Superintendent Cheryl Mango-Paget, Board President; Dave Dirksen, Chief
Education Officer; Erin Tutay, Director of Business Services; Les Hauer, Ponderosa High
School Principal; Emily Morton, District AO! Coordinator; Stacy Fobar, Board Secretary.

VIRTUAL Attendees: None.

1. QOPENING ITEMS
A. Calito Order

President Mango-Paget called the meeting to order at 2:00 a.m.

Il. DISCUSSION ITEMS
A. Discuss the proposed Instructional Time Model (ITM) for the 2024-
2025 school year.

Mr. Dirksen stated that an Instructional Time Model was crafted for
the 2024-2025 school year. He explained the purpose of the public
hearing and reviewed the Instructional Time Model. Highlights
included:

o Use of ITM to replace normal classroom instruction
» Attendance taking procedures

» Project-Based Learning

« Assessment Procedures

Mr. Dirksen stated that Mr. Hauer had created a detailed plan for the
project-based learning contained in the ITM and explained the
advantages of implementing the ITM. He also stated that he would ask for
a second public hearing on September 4, 2024, at 9:15 a.m.

President Mango-Paget asked if the ITM could be used to accelerate
learning for students.

Mr. Hauer stated that it could be, and that the model could be used to
help students achieve completion of classes.

President Mango-Paget asked if this could be implemented in the juvenile
detention center.




Ms. Morton spoke about the amount of time students are enrolled in the
juvenile detention center and how that would influence using the 1TM.

Mr. Dirksen stated that the full, comprehensive project-based learning
project that Mr. Hauer created was based off the ITM minimum from the
state. He added that as soon as board approval is received, he would
immediately forward it to ADE.

. ADJOURNMENT
Superintendent Mango-Paget adjourned the meeting at 9:13 a.m.

Next Meeting date:
Board Meeting — September 4, 2024, at 9:30 a.m.

Dated thns day of /gmﬂlﬂ/w&ﬂ/k/ , 2024,

Presndent Cheryl Mango-Paget




